
SALISBURY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 5, 2021- 7:00 PM 
SALISBURY TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
 
 Supervisors in attendance were Gordon Hoover and Les Houck.  Dean Stoltzfus was 
absent.  
 
 Also in attendance was Aaron Troutman, Lancaster Newspapers; Kirsten Peachey, 
Township Manager. 
 
 Items covered in this meeting:  Waiver Request- SWM Plan for Mark A. King- 734 
Narvon Road (SWM210069); Mt Vernon Road/Route 30 Intersection; Approve Street Name for 
White Horse Business Center- “South Run Drive” (WHS190901); Approve Proposal for Attorney 
to Prepare Contract with Sadsbury Sewer Authority.  
   
 Chairman Hoover opened the meeting for public comment.  There was no public 
comment. 
 
 Houck made a motion to approve the previously distributed minutes and treasurer’s 
report.  Seconded by Hoover.  All voted in favor. 
 
 A waiver request was received for slopes (which falls under the conveyance facility 
design criteria) for the Stormwater Plan for Mark A. King (734 Narvon Road- SWM210069).  
After review, Houck made a motion to approve the waiver request as recommend by the 
Township Engineer.  Seconded by Hoover.  All voted in favor. 
 
 At the last meeting, the Board took action to send a letter to PennDOT to request they 
perform a safety study on Route 30 near the Mt. Vernon Road intersection.  The Manager found 
a letter that was previously sent to PennDOT (referencing a different intersection with a State 
road) and the letter stated that it was the Township’s responsibility to determine if any changes 
needed to be made and the submitted to PennDOT for approval.  The Manager checked with 
several engineering firms and provided the Board with several options.  After review, Houck 
made a motion to authorize Rettew to check the intersection and provide a report to the 
Township of possible suggestions to PennDOT, with the cost of this service not to exceed 
$500.00.  Seconded by Hoover.  All voted in favor. 
 
 A street name of “South Run Drive” was presented for the private street that will run 
through the White Horse Business Center.  After review, Houck made a motion to approve the 
name as long as there were no issues with the Post Office.  Seconded by Hoover.  All voted in 
favor. 
 
 A proposal was received from JAE Government Relations to prepare/revise the contract 
with Sadsbury Sewer Authority.  After review, Houck made a motion to approve the proposal.  
Seconded by Hoover.  All voted in favor. 
 
 The next meeting is scheduled for October 19, 2021 at 7:00 PM.   
 
 Houck made a motion to adjourn at 7:12 PM.  Seconded by Hoover.  All voted in favor. 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
 



 
 
        Kirsten J. Peachey 
        Secretary- Salisbury Township 
 
 


